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March 13, 2007

Florida Public Service Commission

Att’n:  Docket Office



By E-mail:  filings@psc.state.fl.us
2540 Shumard Oak Blvd.

Tallahassee, FL  32399-0850

Re:  Removal of Mpower Communications Corp. from docket & notice lists

Dear Sir/Madam:

Mpower Communications Corp. (“Mpower”) has been bought by U.S. TelePacific Corp., has withdrawn from service in Florida and has requested and had accepted withdrawal of its CPCN.  Mpower will no longer be participating in dockets and other regulatory matters in Florida.

Consequently, Mpower requests that its name be removed from any dockets in which it has participated, e.g. Doc. No. 000121A-TP, the OSS performance measures docket, BellSouth track, and any other dockets and notices.  It is likely that most of those notices would be addressed to me at the address and fax listed below:

Marilyn H. Ash

Mpower Communications Corp.

175 Sully’s Trail, #300

Pittsford, NY  14534

Fax:  585-218-0165

It is possible, however, that some notices, by fax or otherwise, are being sent to Richard Heatter, Esq. or others.  Should you need more information, I can be reached by e-mail at ashm@telepacific.com or at 510-995-5600.  Thank you for your assistance.








Sincerely,








s/ Marilyn H. Ash







Marilyn H. Ash,








Director, Public Policy
